

CITY OF HOMER CITY HALL

MEMORANDUM 10-8)

To:

Mayor and Council

Through

Walt Wrede, City Manager

From:

Terry Felde, Administrative Assistant to City Manager

Date:

June 8, 2010

Subject:

Sister City/Teshio Delegation Visit

The year 2009 marked 25 years of the Sister City relationship between Teshio, Japan and Homer. Due to travel restrictions as a result of last year's flu epidemic, Teshio was unable to send a delegation to Homer to commemorate this partnership milestone. I am pleased to announce that a delegation from Teshio, Japan will be visiting Homer from August 22th to August 25th to celebrate the 25th anniversary of the Teshio and Homer relationship.

At this time, the delegation will consist of approximately 15 members. Travel plans, the final guest list, and a full schedule will be finalized shortly. In the mean time, please keep these dates in mind as we are planning some special events to celebrate this important anniversary.

Please feel free to share any ideas you may have in making their visit and the anniversary celebration as memorable as possible. I can be reached at 235-8121 ext. 2222 or tfelde@ci.homer.ak.us. Thank you.